AMENITIES COMMITTEE – MARCH 2015

At the Meeting of the Amenities Committee held on Thursday 26th March 2015 at 18.30 in the Town Council Office, Fourways 2, 6 Dilston Terrace, Amble.
PRESENT:  Cllrs J Dargue (Chair), H Lewis, K Morrison, Robinson and C Weir and with the Clerk; Miss E Brown.
Steve McMaster – Amble Allotment Holders Society







Actions
	42: APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE: Cllr Bennett – Illness.  The apologies were agreed.
43: DECLARATIONS OF INTERESTS: None.
44: PUBLIC QUESTION TIME: (maximum 15 minutes) None.
44.1: Amble Allotment Holders Society Report – Mr McMaster informed that the structure programme was ongoing and that a newsletter had been sent out as the Good Allotment Guide.  It was requested that a copy of the newsletter be provided for the Clerk.
It was agreed that AAHS would judge Most Improved and Best Plot for each of the sites in the garden awards.

The Clerk informed that the Council was in the process of purchasing a digital mapping system and invited a representative of AAHS to attend the training session on 16th April as their were various allotments elements to the mapping system.

44.2: Raised beds water charge – It was agreed that the raised bed site would contribute an amount of £20 per annum to AAHS towards water rates.
44.3: Dog fouling signage – It was agreed to purchase ‘bag it and bin it’ and ‘no horses’ signs to be installed at the entrances of both allotment sites.  Mr McMaster agreed to place smaller notices throughout the walkways if provided by the Council. 
45: CLERK’S REPORT & MATTERS ARISING THEREFROM:
The following contents of the Clerk’s Report were noted and any matter arising were considered.

45.1: ‘Structure programme’ - assessment and review of old and new structures on allotments – This was updated in the AAHS Report.
45.2: Good Allotment Guide - This was updated in the AAHS Report.
45.3: West Allotment Walkways – The walkway from High Street down to the raised bed site was now complete.  The contractor had left extra stones for topping up the track as necessary.  These would be moved to the Cemetery compound for safe storage.
45.4: Drain off from Greenfield Terrace/ West Avenue – NCC had installed kerbing to the entrance of the track from High Street as per the Council’s request.
45.5: Drainage Issues West Allotment site – The drainage issue was discussed, the Clerk would request Northumbria Water to investigate the potentially collapsed culvert running under the site, if they were not agreeable to do so, a contractor would be asked to look at the culvert by accessing a nearby drain with a camera.  The Clerk would pursue quotes for the camera investigation in the meantime.
45.6: West Cemetery – Concern of lack of disabled access on new footpath – All issues were resolved following the dressing and compacting of the footpath.
45.7: West Cemetery Wild Flowers – The works to create a wildflower area at the Natural Burial site was now underway.
45.8: Potholes at West Cemetery entrance – The Operative had filled in the holes.
45.9: Acklington Road Bus shelter – JSCS – Whilst appreciative of Mr Coils time in personally working towards what was originally intended on being a school project, the Clerk would request a time frame for the completion of the work.
45.10: Acklington Road Bus shelter – Gloster Park side – The blocks which Members felt were a trip hazard would be painted red.  The Clerk would request the Operative to carry out this work.
45.11 Sodexo Community Involvement Update – The Clerk would progress a meeting with Clair Hutchings.
45.12: Litter bins changes – The Clerk was progressing the changes.
45.13: High Street Garden- The hard landscaping and planting was complete for the spring season.  The purchase of a planter would be deferred to the Town Council meeting.
45.14: Town Trail working party – The Clerk would progress a reprint with the several small amendments.  The working party would meet again in September to discuss further changes.
45.15: Email sent regarding discharge of conditions on planning application 14/03842/DISCON relating to bus shelter – The Clerk would request an update on the proposed bus shelters.
45.16: Town Council noticeboards and suitable locations for siting them – The locations; including the corner of South Avenue and the ground bordering the TIC car park with the footpath, and materials of noticeboards was discussed.  This would be deferred to the Town Council meeting for consideration.
46: AGENDA ITEMS:

46.1: To consider dog fouling signage at Allotments – This had been discussed in the AAHS report.
46.2: Consideration of water charge for Raised beds site – This had been discussed in the AAHS report.
46.3: To consider a bus shelter mural – Cllr Morrison proposed a mural be painted on the Church Street bus shelter by a local artist incorporating prominent landmarks and themes of the town.  This was agreed.  The Clerk would request a deep clean of the bus shelter prior to the commencement of the project.
46.4: To consider 70 Anniversary VE Day Beacons – Cllr Lewis suggested the Town join the 70th Anniversary of VE Day by lighting the beacon on 8th May at 9.30pm, the Clerk had provisionally registered the town for the lighting of the beacon. It was agreed to proceed with the event.  The Clerk would request the Fire Brigade to light the beacon and would inform Coquet Yacht Club and the Marina of the plans.  Permission from the Government was awaited. 
46.5: To consider schedule of events for 2015-16 – The Clerk submitted a schedule of events for the year which was agreed unanimously. 
46.6: To consider transfer of burial rights leaflet – The Clerk had prepared an information leaflet which would be circulated to the Chair and Vice Chair of the Committee for comments/amendments.
46.7: To consider replacement of walk behind lawn mower – The Clerk was delegated a sum of £500 to consider petrol, lithium and battery mowers in consultation with the Operative, taking advice from other Parish Councils and horticultural/argricultural businesses as necessary.
46.8: To consider replacement bus shelter at High Street – The Members agreed to the 3m length mesh panel cantilever bus shelter in black. 
46.9: To consider tree survey and management – A tree survey and management plan with The Woodsman was agreed at £600.
46.10: To consider Town Signage – An assumption appeared to have been made by third parties that the Town Council planned on carrying out an audit on all Town signage when the intention of the Council was to look at Town Trail signs.  Whilst agreeing that certain tourism signage required updating, it was acknowledged that this was the responsibility of NCC Highways and Tourism departments.  It was agreed to have a meeting with all interested parties to look at tourism signage due to the anticipated influx in visitors to the Town.
46.11: Site visit at West Cemetery:

· Costs would be requested for the painting of external the machine store and office, the flashing above the door at the machine store also required extending.

· The old signage at the entrance of the Cemetery was still to be removed.

· The gate pillars required cleaned and painted.

· Moss on footpaths, drive and under seats to be removed.

· Seats required cleaning

· Intensive weed killing of kerb sets to be carried out once spring flowers had gone over.

· Hedge behind cremated remains section to be reduced in height to 6 ft

· Unauthorised wire garden fencing and stones on grave, letter to be send to plot holder requesting their removal and returning surface to a lawn grave

· Rear of memorial wall to be painted with masonary paint

· Weeding/ weed killing of boundary wall required.
47: COMMUNICATIONS

47.1: NCC – Rebate of Cemetery charges – The Clerk informed Members that the rebate had now been received.  It was agreed to ring fence this for Cemetery Development.
47.2: WHC – Little Shore litter bins – The Harbour Master had requested that the bins at the little shore and promenade have gull proof flaps installed.  Members noted this request but advised the Clerk that the bins at the little shore were the responsibility of the Harbour Commissioners and those on the promenade the responsibility of Northumberland County Council.
48: INFORMATION ITEMS

48.1: ICCM - Spring 2015

49: DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING 

The next Meeting is Thursday 21st May 2015
The meeting closed at 8.15pm.
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